
From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Sent: Wednesday, February 03, 2016 8:16 AM 
To: waltestimony 
Cc: dylanarm@hawaii.edu 
Subject: *Submitted testimony for HB2092 on Feb 5, 2016 08:30AM* 
 

HB2092 
Submitted on: 2/3/2016 
Testimony for WAL on Feb 5, 2016 08:30AM in Conference Room 325 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 

Hearing 

Dylan Armstrong Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
 
Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 



Date:  February 3, 2016 

Testifier’s Name:  Alan Hirayama 

Committee:  House Water and Land Committee 

Date and Time of Hearing:  February 5, 2016 at 8:15am 

Measure Numbers:  HB2092 and HB2604 

 
Dear House Water and Land Committee, 
 
I would like to submit testimony in support of HB 2092 and HB 2604.  I am a resident in the Kakaako 
district living in the Pacifica Honolulu condominium.  Along Waimanu Street there have recently been 
reserved stalls painted along the road with cars apparently renting the stalls and parking along the 
street.  I would like to voice three concerns with this situation: 
 
1. These parked cars present a danger to drivers entering and exiting the Pacifica Honolulu and 909 

Kapiolani condominiums.  In particular, when exiting the buildings, the parked cars block the view of 
oncoming cars driving on Waimanu Street.  Drivers need to inch out on the street to be able to see if 
cars are approaching and this represents a safety hazard. 

 
2. On Waimanu Street near Ward Avenue, there are reserved stalls that nearly reach Ward Avenue.  

When cars are parked at those stalls near Ward Avenue, they block drivers that want to enter Ward 
Avenue from Waimanu Street, especially drivers that want to make a right onto Ward Avenue. 

 

3. Regarding maintenance of the roadways, if the roads are privately-owned I’m concerned that any 
potholes will take a long time to fix if ever.  I have more trust in the State or City or provide timely 
maintenance on roads versus a private owner who may be reluctant to fix the roads or do not have 
the financial resources to do it. 

 
Please consider my testimony in support of the proposed bills. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Alan Hirayama 
 
 



February 3, 2016 

 

 

HB 2092 - RELATING TO PUBLIC SAFETY. 

 

Authorizes the authority to prohibit or restrict the stopping, standing, or parking of vehicles on 

sidewalks on private streets in the Kakaako community development district. 

 

I would like to express my support for HB 2092 in that it will enhance the ongoing development in 

Kakako and better ensure that is successfully achieves its goal of being a safe and “walkable” 

community. 

 

 

Lawrence F. Newman 

1009 Kapiolani Blvd. 

Unit 2402 

Honolulu, HI 96814 

 



From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Sent: Thursday, February 04, 2016 11:40 AM 
To: waltestimony 
Cc: royamon77@gmail.com 
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB2092 on Feb 5, 2016 08:30AM 
 

HB2092 
Submitted on: 2/4/2016 
Testimony for WAL on Feb 5, 2016 08:30AM in Conference Room 325 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 

Hearing 

Roy Bumgarner Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments: I support the intent of this bill. 
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
 
Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 







 



waltestimony
Late
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Testimony of
Michael W Macdonald, Vice President

Macdonald & Porter Inc,
Friday, January 5, 2015 8:30am

House Water and Land Committee
Regarding proposed H.B it 2092

As a small business owner in the central Kakaako area, I have experienced the detrimental effects of
having a private entity use their purported ownership of the roadways for their own personal
enrichment. The current situation is unsustainable and has resulted in undue hardship for businesses
and residents in the form of lack of basic roadway maintenance and ambiguity of parking and access
along these roads.

In recent months there have been numerous steps taken by public agencies and private parties to try to
come up with short and long term solutions to the issues facing the Kakaako roadways in dispute. This
new piece of legislation introduced by Scott Saiki is drafted to further the authority of our state to
oversee and control the roadways in this rapidly developing area. While I think it is another step in the
right direction. I am concerned that in its current draft form, HB2092 has the potential to cripple small
business with overly aggressive restrictions on parking.

Our business has been on Queen St. since 1972. We are one of many small parcels that are primarily
used for commercial and industrial purposes. Our business along with all of the others in the immediate
area rely on the availability of parking on the shoulders of the roadway for our business operations. This
can include the loading/unloading of goods and parking for customers/clients. The usage of the
roadways by the businesses and the public wasn't an issue until around 2010, when the Kakaako Land
Company claimed ownership and began to restrict parking and cause a discontinuation of maintenance
on the roads. Without any public oversight, the conditions of the roads and the parking and accessibility
of the area to the public has gotten steadily worse.

I do think that this piece of legislation will help to bring these roadways back under public control and
allow for proper maintenance and upkeep. However, a complete prohibition of parking on all of the
affected streets would have disastrous effect on the small businesses in the area. A well-managed
roadway policy administered by the city or state needs to take into consideration the operations of the
small businesses in the area. I would agree with parking regulations that prohibited overnight parking or
restricted parking to business hours only. l ask that the bill is drafted in such a way to allow control of
the roadways by an appropriate public agency and to allow for parking in such a capacity that it doesn't
dramatically affect the operation of the small businesses that have called Central Kakaako home for
many decades.

Michael Macdonald

Macdonald & l5o|"ter lnc.
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HB 2092 
SB 2604 
 
I live at 909 Kapiolani Blvd.  The newly installed parking spaces are a safety hazard.  
The coordination of the parking is quite confusing.  The reserved parking signs 
stand next to the tow away zone signs. 
 
It is my understanding that the ownership of the space being used has not been 
settled.  Please ensure that is settled.   
 
This issue is creating confusion and congestion in the area. 
 
Please resolve. 
 
Mahalo 

waltestimony
Late



From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Sent: Friday, February 05, 2016 12:19 AM 
To: waltestimony 
Cc: susanlchen@hotmail.com 
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB2092 on Feb 5, 2016 08:30AM 
 

HB2092 
Submitted on: 2/5/2016 
Testimony for WAL on Feb 5, 2016 08:30AM in Conference Room 325 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 

Hearing 

Susan Kawasaki Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments: As a resident of one of the high rises in Kakaako with its lobby facing 
Waimanu St., I am concerned with the marked parking stalls that have recently been 
painted on the street fronting the Pacifica Honolulu building lobby. There does not 
appear to be enough room for an emergency vehicle such as a fire truck to service the 
building. Also, there is concern that the type of vehicle parked right in front of the 
building would make it unsafe as the visibility from the lobby/sidewalk to the street, and 
from the street to the lobby/sidewalk, which is a busy thoroughfare, would be limited. So 
far, some larger vans have been parking overnight in the stalls, which makes the street 
feel a bit less safe. I think this is a safety issue that needs to be addressed, and that 
overnight parking along Waimanu St. needs to be prohibited. 
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
 
Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 
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